Region I - International Code Council
California, Hawaii, Nevada

March 25, 2021

Mr. William Bryant, Nominating Committee Chairman
¢/o Dominic Sims, CEOQ

International Code Council

900 Montclair Road

Birmingham, AL 35213

Dear Mr. Bryant:

Region I of ICC unanimously endorses the candidacy of Mr. David J. Spencer for the re-election to
the ICC Board of Directors as a Director at Large. We appreciate the work that Mr. Spencer has put
in for these last two years in support of the mission of Region | and the ICC, and we look forward to
his continued collaboration in support of the ICC membership.

Having worked in both the Building and the Construction professions, Mr. Spencer understands the
needs of Building Officials at all levels. We believe that this breath of experience is important and
provides great value to the ICC Board of Directors.

He has assisted Region | as we seek to support code officials in a wide array of jurisdictions and
understands the importance of aiding those jurisdictions that most need our help. He has been a
fantastic partner as we continue to establish our foundation for future growth, and we look forward
to continued collaboration with Mr. Spencer to realize our goals.

In summary, Region | wholeheartedly supports Mr. David J. Spencer for his reelection to the ICC
Board of Directors as a Director at Large, and request that the Nominations Committee strongly

consider nominating Mr. Spencer for this position.

Sincerely,

Lo

Samuel D. Palmer, P.E., CBO/President
ICC Region | Chapter

3060 Saturn Street, Suite 100

Brea, CA 92821 USA
www.ICCRegionl.com



